
 
 

 
MISSION STATEMENT: AAUW advances equity for women and girls through advocacy, education, philanthropy and research. 

 

 

Message from the President 

Dear Prescott AAUW Members,  

Next year you have to go to the State Meeting with 

me!! 

I came away from the 

2013 meeting in Tucson 

charged and ready to go 

after hearing some 

incredibly dynamic and 

accomplished women 

address a group of 

incredibly dynamic and 

accomplished women on 

current issues and AAUW 

initiatives. 

   What a pleasure it was to interact with women from 

all over the state, who came from all over the United 

States, and to learn about their interests, their career 

paths and life choices, and their desires to improve the 

lives of others.  Being there was like a dose of Vitamin 

B-12!!  All new energy!!  Plan to go next year for your 

own dose of excitement and commitment to the goals of 

AAUW. 

   Our March Neighborhood Meetings were a great 

success!  Over 70 members attended meetings all over 

Prescott and Prescott Valley.  We had an opportunity to 

socialize in smaller settings as well as time to discuss 

how to continue the incredible forward motion we have 

experienced as an AAUW Branch this year. Many 

thanks to our hostesses!!!! 

   If ever there was a time to stop and reflect on our own 

personal commitment to an ethical and moral view of 

the world, it was on Saturday, April 13th.  Yavapai 

County Attorney Shelia Polk kept the group intently 

focused on “Lessons Learned from the Holocaust”.  Her 

presentation was truly timely and thought provoking. 

   Ah, Spring and an AAUW member’s thoughts turn to 

warm weather, flowers, and the May meeting, which 

will be held at “Casa Barton”. (The address and 

directions will be sent in an email to you)  The garden 

elves at our home have been busily working to make 

sure that everything is in order for our meeting.   

Please carpool if possible (The parking lot at Fry’s on 

Willow Creek Road, near the front of the Taco Bell is a 

great place to meet and park).  Park on the right hand 

side of our street, avoiding blocking mailboxes, 

driveways and fire hydrants.  Most importantly, wear 

your best floppy garden hat and sunscreen!!   

   The program will be a most interesting presentation 

on the newly launched viticulture program at Yavapai 

College.  For advance information on the program, 

please check these two websites: 

 http://www.youtube.com/watch?v=n-ai30Hcmhg  and   

http://southwestwinecenter.org/   

   Don’t forget to put our June Summer Social on your 

calendar.  It will be on Wednesday, June 12, 2013 

from 5:00 to 7:00pm in the Yavapai College Library 

Community Room.  Please plan to attend to welcome 

our new members and our potential new members! 

Warmly, Anne Barton, President 
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Announcing our 2013 Summer Social 
We hope that you plan to attend our annual Summer 

Social and that you have been thinking of friends and 

colleagues you would like to invite as prospective 

members of our branch.  Please submit your invitees’ 

contact information to aauwsgroves@gmail.com no later 

than May 26th and be sure to include the following 

information for each invitee:  name, complete address 

including zip code, phone number(s) and email address 

along with your own name.   All members are 

encouraged to attend to help make this introduction to 

AAUW Prescott an enjoyable and welcoming event.   

 

 

Besides Cultivating Grapes, Yavapai 

College is Cultivating Careers! 

    As the demand continues for knowledgeable 

workers in the rapidly growing wine industry, 

students completing the new 

Viticulture and Enology 

programs at YC will 

find themselves 

prepared for this highly 

competitive market. 

    On Saturday, May 

11, Steve Walker, VP 

of College Advancement 

at YC and a good friend of  

AAUW Prescott, will fill in all the blanks 

concerning this new from the ground up program. 

Yavapai College is the only college in the SW 

United States offering a degree program in  

Viticulture and Enology. 

     At the Southwest Wine Center students will help 

prepare the ground and plant 17 acres of 

vines over the next three years. The public is invited 

to participate in a planting on May 4th  

at the YC campus in Clarkdale. 

    Steve Walker is bringing bottles of wine to be 

given to six lucky attendees at the May 11th 

meeting.  

   To win one, just put your name in the basket when 

you arrive at the meeting. Six names will be drawn.

This month only, the AAUW meeting is being held 

at Casa Barton (directions will come to you via 

email). 

   Because we will be outside, you are encouraged to 

wear a sun hat and wear sunscreen. If you have  

folding chairs, please bring them and drop them off 

at the driveway before parking on the west side of  

the street…..avoiding driveways and fire hydrants, 

of course. 

    Carpooling is encouraged due to limited 

neighborhood parking. Fry’s Food Store on Willow 

Creek is a good meeting place for your group.  The 

meeting will begin at 9:00 A.M. with the speaker 

beginning at 10:00 A.M. There will also be an 

installation of new officers. 

    We look forward to seeing you on May 11 as we 

learn about Yavapai College’s entry into the 

emerging wine industry in Arizona. 

 

 
 

A little quote from Benjamin Franklin to make you 

smile: 

“In wine there is wisdom, in beer 

there is freedom and in water 

there is bacteria” 

mailto:aauwsgroves@gmail.com
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“Thumb Butte, First Snow”—Raffle 

Opportunity 

Your last 

opportunity 

to buy raffle 

tickets for 

Sheila 

Savannah‘s 

lovely 

“Thumb 

Butte, First 

Snow” will 

be at the May 11th meeting.  On that day also, we 

will have the drawing for the winner of the oil 

painting. 

   To date, the Scholarship committee is pleased to 

announce that members have contributed over $500 

by buying raffle tickets on the painting.   

   Funds contributed to our local Centennial 

Scholarship will soon result in scholarships being 

awarded to women studying at Yavapai College in 

the fields of Science, Technology, Engineering, 

and Math (STEM). 
 

Public Policy 
The April Public Policy Meeting included a tour 

of the CTEC Programs at the Ruger Road Facility.  A 

small, but mighty group of members received an 

amazing tour of the facility and programs at that site.  

We were able to tour the Auto Program, Gun Smithing 

Program and parts of the Aviation Program.  Our tour 

guide, Susie Check, was very informative and willing to 

answer our numerous questions.  An exciting part of our 

tour was hearing from a student in the program talk to us 

about what he was currently working on and his 

experiences in the program.  Members of Public Policy 

on the tour highly recommend the experience, and our 

group hopes to have an opportunity to visit the facilities 

in Chino Valley and Prescott Valley at a future date. 

The May Public Policy Meeting will take place 

on May 7, at 1:00pm in Founders Room B at the Prescott 

Public Library.  The topic of study for the afternoon will 

be Cyber bullying.  Holli Kenley, member and a local 

Marriage and Family Therapist will lead the session.  All 

AAUW members are welcome.  Please Contact Debra 

White if you plan to attend.  The May Meeting will 

conclude Public Policy for this year.  We will resume 

meeting again in the fall. 

 

Ménage à Trois? 

Not a brand of wine and not what you were thinking! 

We are looking for a third layout editor for our Thumb 

Sketch newsletter.   Each editor works on only 2 issues 

per year and has about 10 days in which to layout the 

issue. Articles are written by the Board or Interest Group 

members. The skill set criteria include a good 

knowledge of Microsoft WORD 2007 or 2010, good 

data organization to receive articles, and enjoyment of 

the newsletter layout process. If interested now or in the 

future, please contact Stephanie Brown 

 

AAUW FUNDS 

   Despite it being a snowy, blustery day, our 

February AAUW Funds 

Fundraiser was an unqualified 

success.  Many members 

donned their red and joined 

together for a fun, festive and 

formative morning. Jennifer 

Bartos and Barrington House 

presented Somewhere in Time 

in America, a historical walk 

through a period between the 

Revolutionary War and World War 1 in authentic 

and beautifully designed dresses from each era. 

Jennifer provided historical information along with 

descriptions of the outfits and ended with pictures 

of Prescott women in their finest from days past. 

We raised $1,595.00 in red envelope donations for 

our national AAUW projects.   

   A special thank you goes to Sharyn Baker for 

arranging the program, acting as interim Hospitality 

Chair and to all those who contributed to creating 

the perfect atmosphere and refreshments for a tea 

party extraordinaire.  
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The Reality Store  

   On Saturday, April 6, about 25 AAUW-Prescott 

members volunteered to work a unique, hands-on 

workshop for middle school and high school age girls 

called “Dreams to Reality” which was held at Prescott 

College. This included “The Reality Store” in the 

morning and in the afternoon, a chance for the girls to 

interview successful Prescott women about their careers 

and how they chose them. This event was sponsored by 

Girls Scouts of Prescott, AAUW (by way of volunteers 

and a $200 grant from our Community Action,) and 

North Star Youth Partnership. 

 

   The Reality Store® 

program helps all 

students examine their 

attitudes about their 

futures and their career 

expectations. They 

learn basic skills in 

money management, 

making good choices 

and career planning.  

As a result, the program 

helps to motivate 

students to stay in 

school, stay away from drugs and avoid early pregnancy. 
 

   Girls shared their experience by stating that they were 

“shocked” by the cost of childcare. And, they were 

unaware of many of the monthly expenses involved in 

supporting a family, such as taxes, utilities, insurance, 

medical care. They stated that they became much more 

aware of the need to make wise financial decisions and the 

pressures on their parents. On Student Evaluation forms, 

overall the responses most often given were that they 

learned “quite a bit”, to “a lot” about: 

 The need to budget 

 What it costs to run a household 

 What it costs to raise a child 

 How the job you have affects the money you’ll make 

 How the money earned affects your lifestyle 
 

   Student Evaluation forms also revealed that most 

planned to “definitely”: 

 Try harder in school 

 Get more education after high school 

 Make wise financial decisions and save more 

   Student Evaluations revealed that students reacted very 

positively to the Career Fair portion of the day as well. 

They liked that there were careers that they did not know 

existed. Girls shared that they learned that it’s important 

to stay in school, and choose a career that you love, 

rather than just for the money. They felt more 

empowered to take risks, explore new fields, and talk to 

more adults. Suggestions included: 

 More time for the event 

 More speakers to choose from 
 

   Adult volunteers shared that they really enjoyed the 

day and the chance to interact with and influence the 

girls. They also made very good suggestions for 

improving the event. These are being reviewed and will 

be definitely be taken into account in planning next 

year’s “Dreams To Reality” event. 
 

   Thank you to all who helped with this event. You 

definitely made a positive impact on many girls.—Pat 

Mann 

   To see our 

AAUW 

members in 

action and see 

more photos 

of the event, 

taken by 

David 

Cottle, sign 

in to 

Facebook 

and search 

for Girl Scouts of Prescott, Arizona and 

scroll down to Dreams to Reality and click on photos :  

https://www.facebook.com/home.php#!/media/set/?set=a

.561646980541922.1073741825.205516859488271&typ

e=1  

  

Keynote speaker Claire Louge 

and organizer Pat Mann 

AAUW Acronyms –See Website for more detail: 

AAUW FUNDS: a composite of 5 Funds supporting National 

AAUW programs and grants 

LAF-Legal Advocacy Funds and EF- Educational Fund: 

These have been absorbed by AAUW FUNDS 

Sister-to-Sister-Community Action program with high school 

girls 

Woman-to-Woman—Community Action program providing 

mentoring for non-traditional women students starting or 

returning to college at Yavapai College, Prescott Campus 

MAM--Mary Alice Moulton Childcare Assistance Fund—

child care scholarship in honor of former President 

Centennial Scholarship-scholarship for women majoring in 

STEM at Yavapai College, begun Centennial Year 2 012 

STEM: Science, Technology, Engineering and Math 

https://www.facebook.com/home.php#!/media/set/?set=a.561646980541922.1073741825.205516859488271&type=1
https://www.facebook.com/home.php#!/media/set/?set=a.561646980541922.1073741825.205516859488271&type=1
https://www.facebook.com/home.php#!/media/set/?set=a.561646980541922.1073741825.205516859488271&type=1
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The Native National Anthem and dance 

were presented by Nieves Miljure  

(AAUW Tucson) and her brother 

George L”Ty-Noche" Montero.   

Michelle Higgins 

April 6, 2013 AAUW AZ Convention 

Report 

For the first time in recent memory, all of the 

Arizona AAUW branches were present at the AAUW 

AZ annual convention, 

hosted by our sister 

branch in Tucson, AZ.  

Arizona’s favorite 

daughter in AAUW, 

CEO Linda Hallman, 

welcomed the group at 

the Friday evening 

dinner. 

Following 

dinner, Margo Cowan, 

Pima County Public 
Defender, presented a 

much-appreciated 

historical perspective 

of immigration in 

Arizona.  A native of 

southern AZ, she spoke of the distressing and tragic turn 

taken by what used to be free movement of migrant 

families.  Once a generation, she stressed, our country 

has addressed the concern of a growing migrant 

population, each time failing to pass fair legislation that 

recognizes the economic necessity of migrant laborers 

and the protection of their families.   

 Saturday began with remarks by Dr. Ann 

Weaver Hart, president of Arizona University.  Her 

message of optimism about women succeeding in such 

roles included their embracing non-traditional paths.  

She stressed the importance of mentors on those paths 

and the importance of pushing through doubts and 

resisting professional bullying.  Each day in her job she 

faces challenges; the greatest at present, is financial. 

 AAUW Executive Director, Linda Hallman, 

introduced us to the new AAUW website, using a power 

point presentation to highlight the main changes.  She 

talked about the search and decisions behind the new 

logo design.  The bold, brighter colors and adding the 

phrase “Empowering Women Since 1881” was done to 

boost its recognition when it is used in print and 

electronically.  She reminded the attendees to vote 

beginning April 15th.  The most recent edition of 

Outlook has the information on the candidates running 

for election as well as the proposed bylaw changes.  To 

vote electronically, a “pin number” will be emailed to 

members soon.  

 Michelle Steinberg, spokeswoman for Planned 

Parenthood of Arizona, addressed the few successes and 

many failures in state public policy decisions regarding 

women’s health issues.  Citing the 20,000 teen 

pregnancies per year (ages 15-19) and high rate of 

STD’s among teens in Arizona, she stressed support for 

legislation that requires sex education in all AZ schools.  

Her good news was that the morning-after birth control 

pills would be available over-the-counter within 30 days.  

 Former AZ Senator, Paula Aboud, and 

Executive Director of the Secular Coalition for Arizona, 

Serah Blain, woke up the audience when they challenged 

the branches to decide what issue/issues were worth a 

fight in Arizona.  Citing the size of our membership and 

breadth of geographic representation, they both urged us 

to make a commitment to educate not only our 

legislators but also our communities. 

 Michelle Higgins, Senior Director of STEM for 

Southern AZ Girl Scouts, closed the 

convention with the announcement 

of an AAUW and Girl Scout 

partnership to bring a TechTrek 

camp to Arizona during the summer 

of 2014.  With a grant from AAUW 

national and assistance from 

AAUWAZ and the Girl Scouts, 

coupled with a state-wide committee, 

she is optimistic that Arizona can 

join the growing number of states 

supporting STEM education for girls.  Future 

communication from Michelle will detail the 

contributions suggested for AZ branches. 

 Officers elected by the convention include 

President Elect Jane Adrian of Scottsdale; Recording 

Secretary 

Rhysa 

Davis of 

East 

Valley; 

Membership Vice President, Sharon Groves of 

Prescott; and Program Vice President Harriet Young of 

Flagstaff.   

 The consensus of the Prescott attendees was that 

this was a very successful convention.  Especially 

enjoyable was the poolside lunch buffet! 

Report submitted by Sara Wolters, Claudia Greenwood, 

Anne Barton, & Sharon Groves. Convention photos by 

Geneva Rodriguez, West Valley Branch.  

New officers 
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Membership Renewal for FY 2013-2014 (July 1, 2013 through June 30, 2014) 

   It is time to renew your membership for the next year, beginning July 1, 2013.  Dues are $85 annually, of which $49 

goes to national membership, $9 goes to AZ state membership, and $27 goes to AAUW Prescott branch.  $46 of your 

national dues is tax deductible.  The Deadline for renewal is June 30, 2013 

1.--One option for paying your dues is by check (made out for $85 to “AAUW-Prescott”), and sent to our Treasurer, 

Jenine Peterson either at her address (in the handbook), or to the AAUW Post Office Box (PO Box 10881, Prescott, AZ 

86304). 

2.--Another option for paying your dues is by credit card, online, through the AAUW national website.  You will need to 

know your member number.  If you do not know your member number and cannot find it by searching on the national 

AAUW site, contact our Treasurer, Jenine Peterson.  Your number is also on the back of the OUTLOOK magazine. 

Directions for renewing membership online (Remember there are often several ways to navigate to the end): The small 

view of the website pages below will get you started on locating the links in yellow. These tiny images only show you 

WHERE to look on the page to find the information. DON’T FORGET TO SCROLL ALL THE WAY DOWN TO THE 

BOTTOM OF THE PAGE in order to see some of the links.  

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

1.Go to http://www.aauw.org  

2. Go to bottom of the home page 

and click on “Member Tools”  

  

 

3. Login by typing in your Member Number and password. Click 

“login.”  If you don’t have a password, click on that option to obtain one. 

4. Under “Member Tools, “ go to MSD (Member Services Database and 

click on “Visit Here.” 

 

5. Go To Membership Payment 

Program ( MPP) and “Renew My 

Membership.” 

(Some people may not see the page 

shown below. Just continue on) 

6. Fill out the form with the required information and credit card 

information. You will have to go to another page and click “Submit”  

ONLY ONE TIME. 

7. You should receive an email from EONS Support confirming renewal.  

http://www.aauw.org/
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Patti Blackwood 

President-Elect 

Patti Blackwood 

President-Elect 

Deb Dillon 

Membership Co-VP 

Carol Clayton 

Program Co-VP 

Jenine Peterson 

Treasurer 

Thank you to the Incoming Board Members ! 
 

Sara Wolters, 
Recording Secretary 

and 

Julie Cargill 
Corresponding Secretary, 

Not pictured 
 
 
 
 

 

More Money=More Help for Women 

 

   AAUW has an opportunity to raise 

money by coordinating with an 

existing  fundraising 

event. Kathy Lopez has 

arranged for AAUW to have a 

table at May 24th and 25th Flea 

Market sponsored by the 

Morgan Ranch Nature Park. 

This two day flea market will be at the Old Stage 

Stop Country Store at Williamson Valley Road and 

Outer Loop. (The store and gas station are on the 

corner) 

   Donate your new and used items to sell at our 

own AAUW table and all monies received at that 

table will go to our own AAUW Centennial 

Scholarship Fund. You can clean up the clutter in 

your home and support Prescott AAUW fundraisers 

at the same time. 

   You do not have to live in Williamson Valley area 

to participate. Contact Kathy Lopez to donate or 

Volunteer. Thank you in advance for your help. 
 

 
How to be a Group Leader Extraordinaire 

It is important that all AAUW members have 

the opportunity to derive maximum enjoyment 

when participating in activities and 

discussions. With that in mind, please help 

members with impairments such as hearing or 

vision have rewarding group experience, 

participate fully and remain motivated to stay in 

your group. Here are some hints to help achieve 

this goal and to make meetings more effective for 

everyone.  

1. Facilitator and members with impairments 

arrive at the room ahead of time to adjust seating 

arrangements. 

 2. Members with impairment take responsibility 

to adjust their seating and give feedback to other 

members so they so they can fully participate in 

the discussion. (If another member is talking 

softly ask her to speak up.) 

3. Facilitator makes occasional stops in 

conversation to sum up and just hit the pause 

button for questions from everybody. 

4. Facilitators remind all members to speak one 

at a time, clearly and allow time to process the 

information. Members work to speak one at a 

time. 

  Remember that the brain is working as hard as 

possible to process sensory inputs as well as 

ideas. Structured conversation, as in: question, 

opportunity for answers, pause before next 

question, summarized answers, etc. helps the 

brain catch up with the senses. In addition, that 

will increase the quality of the discussion 

experience for all group members. 
    Ideas from the 2nd Tuesday Book Group, Leader 

Kathy Lopez 
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In Memoriam 
Linda Harrison 

Linda grew up in 

upstate NY and 

earned her BA and 

MA at Middlebury 

College with a major 

in German. She 

married Richard 

Harrison in 1965 and 

taught German in high 

school and college 

level. She returned to college in the early 1980s to 

obtain her MSW at Syracuse University.  She and 

Richard had two sons, Jeffrey and Steven.  After 

moving to Prescott in 1999, she was active in the 

Open Door, the Smoki Museum, the Alzheimer’s 

Association and several interest groups within 

AAUW. 

Starting in high school, Linda sang in music groups, 

including the Prescott United Methodist Church and 

the Yavapai College Master Chorale. Ann Janecek 

remembers Linda as “ ..always upbeat and positive.  

She had a joyful spirit and we could easily break 

into song. She was a great and enthusiastic team 

member, willing to do whatever needed doing.  She 

could be quite funny, with a good sense of humor. 

And she was always kind.    I miss the twinkle in 

her eye, her happy smile and her ready hug.  When I 

think of Linda, I smile and remember singing opera 

in the street after a performance.”   

 

Joan Tupper Fleming 

was raised in Massachusetts and received 

her degree in English and Secondary 

Education from Skidmore College, her 

master’s degree in elementary education from 

the University of Southern California and her 

Ed.D in educational administration from Arizona 

State University. 

   Her long history in education included teaching in 

the Watts section of LA before and after the 1965 

riots. She also taught 

in Phoenix prior to 

moving to Casa 

Grande as the 

elementary Principal 

for the school that 

served the on 

reservation Native 

American students 

attending public 

schools. Joan had a 

long time love of 

history, Native American Art and silver jewelry.  

   Widowed in 1982, she retired to Prescott in the 

late 80s but did not slow down.  Joan began her 19th 

year as a governing board member of the Prescott 

Unified School District, serving as its president for 

five separate terms. 

   She loved her kids, her grandchildren and her 

dogs and was a loyal friend to many. Although she 

always looked polished as if she stepped from the 

pages of a glossy magazine, and had many 

accomplishments, she did not take herself too 

seriously. Joan was a fun loving, practical problem 

solver and an inspiration to all.   
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A Big Thank You! 

The Community Action committee expresses 

gratitude to all who have volunteered this past year.  

Through our mentoring programs, Sister-to-Sister 

and Woman-to-Woman, we have made a difference 

in the lives of a significant number of students.  We 

have given Girl Scouts and Teen Maze attendees 

important information about life choices as well. 

Once again, our programs have earned support from 

AAUWAZ.  At the annual meeting in Tucson we 

were awarded Community Action grants which will 

help to sustain our mentoring activities.   

As we plan for next year’s activities we will keep 

all of you in mind.  As you read during the summer, 

keep us in mind.  We can always use books for 

Sister-to-Sister.  A box for donations will be 

available at monthly meetings. 

Watch for announcements of events on our 

webpage.   

 

New Coffee Service for General Meetings 

   Some of you may have noticed that Sodexo, the 

catering service used at Yavapai College, provided 

our beverages at our April meeting.  Setting up the 

coffee and tea service is a huge and time-consuming 

task, which includes: 

 schlepping those large, heavy coffee pots 

and all the other components in and out of 

the meeting site;  

 arriving at the meeting site at least an hour 

early to prepare the pots;  

 staying after the meeting for cleaning up the 

pots; 

  making trips to the store for supplies;  

and storing the pots and supplies until the 

next meeting (which entails bringing all of 

this in and out of someone’s home each 

time).   

   We have chosen to use Sodexo for the 

convenience that the service provides our 

Hospitality Committee.  Obviously, this 

comes with a small cost.  The Board has 

agreed to provide one half of the costs, 

with the proviso that we coffee and tea 

drinkers chip in on the other half. 

   If you plan to have a beverage—water, tea, 

coffee—at our meetings, please 

remember to bring some folding money 

of a small denomination as your 

share of the coffee costs for each 

meeting.   

 

 

Volunteer Needed: We need a Chair for the 

Hospitality Committee. So EASY now—Contact 

Anne Barton or Linda Frith for details. 

 

Join the Team! 

As it is important to field a mentoring team with 

women who represent diverse career experiences 

and varied interests, we train Woman-to-Woman 

team members once a year.  The training is set 

for 9:30 a.m., May 16 in the Elsea Room of the 

Prescott Public Library.  We provide training 

materials, so please let Claudia Greenwood know 

by May 10 if you are interested.      

This mission-based activity makes a huge 

difference in the success of women returning to 

or starting college.  It doesn’t take much time 

and can be very rewarding and fun.  –Claudia 

Greenwood, Chair 
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AAUW Prescott May 2013 Calendar 
NOTE:  THIS CALENDAR WILL NOT BE UPDATED.    CHECK THE WEBSITE GOOGLE CALENDAR FOR THE MOST CURRENT INFO. 

Check your directory for phone numbers and email addresses and please remember to RSVP! 

 
DAY DATE TIME         GROUP/MEETING LOCATION TOPIC RSVP 

Wed.  May 1   1:30pm Book Group 1st Wed.  PM Claudia Greenwood The Awakening by Kate Chopin Claudia Greenwood 

Thur. May 2   1:30pm Great Decisions 1st Thursday Founder’s Suite B, PPL Myanmar and Southeast Asia Kathy Lopez 

Fri. May 3   1:00pm Ladies Bridge 1st Friday  PM Barbara Perkins  Barbara Perkins 

Tue. May 7   1:00pm Public Policy Founder’s B, PPL Cyberbullying by Holli Kenley 
and a guest speaker 

Deb White 

Wed. May 8 11:30am Lunch Bunch The Office, 128 North 

Cortez, Prescott 

 RSVP to Kathryn 

Madden by May 5  

Wed. May 8   5:00pm Movies Linda Frith or Jane Skinner Movie TBA; bring a dish to 
share 

Gretchen Paustian or 
Annette Schiller 

Thur. May 9 10:00am Photography Yavapai Title Company 

1235 E. Gurley St, Prescott 

It Grows Sara Wolters or 

Stephanie Brown 

Thur. May 9   2:00pm AAUW Board Meeting Yavapai Title Company 

1235 E. Gurley St, Prescott 

Please bring a food donation Anne Barton 

Fri. May 10   8:00am Couples’ Geocaching TBA Acker Park Caches TBA 

including The Raven's Labyrinth 

Sara DeRouchey 

Fri. May 10   1:00pm Ladies Duplicate Bridge 2nd 
Fri 

Karen Colianni  Karen Colianni 

Sat. May 11   9:00am AAUW General Meeting Anne Barton’s Home Officer installation; Steve 

Walker, Y C Foundation “The 

Southwest Wine Center” 

No RSVP necessary 

Sun. May 12   1:00pm Singles TBA Salon  

 

Alex Paeff 

Mon. May 13   1:00pm Genealogy Claudia Greenwood Workshop to begin creating an 

Ancestry MyCanvas book with 
Leslie Parsons 

Sharon Scanlan 

Tue.  May 14 10:00am Books  

2nd Tuesday Morning 

Bump Room, PPL Abundance: The Future is Better 

Than You Think by Peter 
Diamandis and Steven Kotler 

Kathy Lopez 

Tue. May 14   1:30pm Travel Group Founder’s A, PPL Spain, Portugal & Morocco; 

Effective Travel Complaints and 

Conflict Resolution 

Bonnie Waterer 

Wed. May 15   8;00am  Hiking Corner of Iron Springs Rd. 

and Granite Basin Rd. 

Kristi Edwards leads hike on 

Trail 332 

Carol Stafford or Laury 

Shayne by May. 13 

Thur. May 16  10:00am Community Action Elsea, PPL Woman to Woman Mentor 
Training 

Claudia Greenwood 

Fri. May 17   1:30pm Ladies Bridge 3rd Fri Randy Clark  Randy Clark 

Fri. May 17   5:30pm Singles TBA Dining Out Sandra Bennett 

Sun. May 19   6:30pm Couples Duplicate Bridge 
 3rd Sun 

 

Randy Clark  Randy Clark 

Mon. May 20   8:00am Ladies Geocaching TBA Perkinsville Pigpen Sara DeRouchey 

Mon. May 20   1:30pm Books 3rd Monday Afternoon Elsea, PPL In the Fall by Jeffrey Lent Cathy Cunningham 

Tue. May 21  10:00am Crafts Sharon Scanlan Evening wrap.  Limited to the 

first 6 members to RSVP. 

Sharon Scanlan 

Wed. May 22  10:00am Books 
4th Wednesday Morning 

TBA My Stroke of Insight: A Brain 
Scientist's Personal Journey by 

Jill Booth Taylor 

Joy Evans 

Wed. May 22   1:30pm Great Decisions 
4th Wed. Afternoon 

Sharon Scanlan Myanmar and Southeast Asia 
 

Sharon Scanlan 

Thur. May 23   1:00pm Books 4th Thursday 

Afternoon 

Ann Janecek First Do No Harm  

by Lisa Belkin 

Susan King 

Sun. May 26   6:30pm Couples Duplicate Bridge 
4th Sunday Evening 

Nora Fairfield  Nora Fairfield 

Mon. May 27   TBA Singles Jan Wickliffe Annual Memorial Day Potluck Jan Wickliffe 

Tue. May 28   1:30pm Gardening Ann Janecek Irises Eileen Cotter 
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MISSION STATEMENT: AAUW advances equity for women and girls through advocacy, education, philanthropy and research. 

AAUW Prescott June 2013 Calendar 
NOTE:  THIS CALENDAR WILL NOT BE UPDATED.    CHECK THE WEBSITE GOOGLE CALENDAR FOR THE MOST CURRENT INFO. 

Check your directory for phone numbers and email addresses and please remember to RSVP! 

 

DAY 

 

DATE TIME         GROUP/MEETING LOCATION TOPIC RSVP 

Wed.  June 5 All Day Genealogy McClelland Irish 

Library, Phoenix 

Rescheduled trip to the new 

library; tour & research 

Sharon Scanlan 

Wed.  June 5   1:30pm Book Group 1st Wed. PM Bobbie Nall Women Can’t Hear What 

Men Don’t Say 

by Warren Farrell 

Bobbi Nall 

Thur. June 6  AAUW Board Retreat  Anne Barton Annual Board Retreat for 

incoming and outgoing 

boards 

Anne Barton 

Thur. June 6   1:30pm Great Decisions 1st Thurs Eileen Cotter Humanitarian Intervention and 

U.S. Policy 
Eileen Cotter 

Fri. June 7   1:00pm Ladies Bridge 1st Friday  Pat Fox  Pat Fox 

Sun. June 9   1:00pm Singles TBA Salon  

 

Alex Paeff 

Mon. June 10   1:00pm Genealogy Susan Lorant Workshop to learn how to 

archive with Julie Pavri 

Sharon Scanlan 

Tue.  June 11 10:00am Books  2nd Tuesday AM Bump Room, PPL The Round House  

by Louise Erdrich 

Kathy Lopez 

Wed. June 12 11:30am Lunch Bunch Arturo's Mexican 

Restaurant  

503 Miller Valley Rd., 

Prescott 

RSVP to Kathryn 

Madden by June 10 

Wed. June 12   5:00pm AAUW Summer Social 

Membership Event 

Yavapai College, Bldg. 

19, Community Room 

See article.  Our annual 

open event for members & 

guests. 

 Guest RSVP 

necessary to Sharon 

Groves by May 26 

Thur. June 13 10:00am Photography Yavapai Title Company 

1235 E. Gurley St,  

Triangles  Sara Wolters or 

Stephanie Brown 

Fri. June 14   8:00am Couples’ Geocaching TBA Centennial Trail caches Sara DeRouchey 

Fri. June 14   1:00pm Ladies Duplicate Bridge  

2nd Friday Afternoon 

Nora Fairfield  Nora Fairfield 

Sun. June 16   6:30pm Couples Duplicate Bridge 

3rd Sunday Evening 

Julie Cargill  Julie Cargill 

Mon. June 17   1:30pm Books 3rd Monday PM Elsea, PPL 109 E Palace by Jennet 

Conant 

Cathy Cunningham 

Tue. June 18  10:00am Crafts Paula Hill-Utz Crocheted necklace and/or 

bracelet. Limited to 1st 6 

members to RSVP. 

Paula Hill-Utz 

Wed. June 19   7:30am  Hiking PetSmart Parking Lot Laury Shayne and Pat Fox 

will lead a hike around Lynx 

Lake 

Laury Shayne by June. 

17 

Wed. June 19   5:00pm Movies Sandra Halldorsen Movie TBA; bring dish to 

share 

Sandra Halldorsen 

Fri. June 21   1:30pm Ladies Bridge 3rd Friday  Kathryn Madden  Kathryn Madden 

Fri. June 21   5:30pm Singles TBA Dining Out Sandra Bennett 

Sun. June 23   6:30pm Couples Duplicate Bridge 

4th Sunday Evening 

Tamara Voss  Tamara Voss 

Mon. June 24   8:00am Geocaching TBA More downtown Prescott 

caches 

Sara DeRouchey 

Tue. June 25   TBA Gardening Sandra Hennigan Summer Potluck Party Sandra Hennigan 

Wed. June 26  10:00am Books 4th Wednesday  

AM 

TBA The Cat's Table  

by Michael Ondaatje 

Joy Evans 

Wed. June 26   1:30pm Great Decisions 4th Wed.  Bobbie Nall Humanitarian Intervention and 
U.S. Policy 

 

Bobbi Nall 
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MISSION STATEMENT: AAUW advances equity for women and girls through advocacy, education, philanthropy and research. 

 

 

 

 to the current version of AAUW Prescott Website! And thanks to 

Sara, Edi and Stephanie for making it work so well! 

 

 

We find comfort among those who agree with us, growth among those who don't. 

-Frank A. Clark, writer (1911-1991) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

AAUW Prescott 

P.O. Box 10881 

Prescott, AZ 

86304 

 

 

 


